Strawberry Fire Protection District

 

Report on the September 20, 2011 Board Meeting:

 

Board Members Bandley, Cashman and Dempsey were present along with Secretary Kendall.

No visitors attended the meeting.

 

Overview:

1.        As per our agreement with Al Weller (the successful bidder on the two old tanker trucks) the board authorized $500.00 to be paid to Ahearn’s Towing service. Ahearn’s generously gave our district a $250.00 discount. If you get a chance, let Ahearn’s know how much we appreciated their help. Mr. Weller will pay an additional $500.00. We agreed to a 50/50 split.  It was a long hard process lifting the trucks onto Mr. Weller’s truck and trailer. Pictures to follow.   Summary: We put the two trucks and stainless steel tank out to bid hoping to get around $2,200.00 for the lot. After subtracting the $500.00 loading expense, the district will net $4,200.00 – a big win for our district.

2.       We have put off our search for a Firehouse Manager. More on this later, but for now the board sees no need to move forward on this position.

3.       After a short discussion on a pay program for our Volunteers, the board realized it needed clarification on the Volunteer vs. Non-Volunteer classification in regards to our worker’s comp cost. Board members Bandley and Dempsey will bring back the results of their fact finding mission and a proposal for a standardized pay program for board consideration.

Directors Report:

1.       Cashman reported that our Type 4 Fire Truck is making excellent progress in the shop. As we are in no rush, we are allowing Hi Tech to take their time.  Cashman reported on some pumping issues, but felt the shop will have no problems solving the problems.

2.       No report on any JPA activity. Board Member Martin will give an update at our next meeting.

General Note:  Fire Captain Ron Fink has moved to Wisconsin. We all wish him well and will miss his leadership.  Captain Fink was the Fire Chief for Pinecrest for at least 30 years. The search goes on for his replacement.

 

Regards,

Lee Dempsey

Board President

